
 

Town of Canterbury 

Board of Selectmen 

November 5, 2012 

 

Selectmen Present: Tyson Miller  

   Cheryl Gordon 

 Town Administrator: Roger Becker 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM. 

 

Cheryl reported that she received a call from a resident on Welch Road that is interested in 

discussing having the road paved. 

 

The Board discussed a letter received from some employees.  The Board is waiting for Bob to 

draft a response to their request of changing the pay schedule from bi-weekly to weekly. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed correspondence from Town Counsel regarding Town of Canterbury v. 

Calvin Dunn. 

 

The Board signed: Accounts Payable Manifest 

   Payroll Manifest 

   3 Welfare Manifest 

   Deed from Town to Peter D. & Monica Bush 

   Medical Coverage and Rates for 2013 

   Abatement requests – Shaker Village 

   Cyclical Revaluation Contract with Cross Country Appraisals 

   Vacation Request 

   Town Center Sign request (2) 

 

The Board will further review the Abatement requests and the Cyclical Revaluation Contract 

with Cross Country Appraisals. 

 

The Board reviewed the minutes of the October 15, 2012 Selectmen’s meeting.  Ty made a 

motion to approve the minutes as amended.  Cheryl seconded the motion. 

 

The Board reviewed the non-public minutes of the October 15, 2012 Selectmen’s meeting.  Ty 

made a motion to approve the minutes as written.  Cheryl seconded the motion. 

 

Cheryl reported that she was approached by Fire Chief Angwin asking to have a budget line 

created for emergency services.  The Selectmen will further review the request during the budget 

process. 

 

The Board reviewed the minutes of the Joint Loss Management Committee. 

 

A brief discussion was held on the town owned property on 11 Kimball Pond Road. 

 

Cheryl made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:23 PM.  Ty seconded the motion. All in favor 

by roll call, motion carried.   

 

The next regularly scheduled Selectmen’s meeting will be held on November 19, 2012 at 6:00 

PM at the Meeting House. 

 



 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jan Stout 

Administrative Assistant 


